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We have enough volunteers to revive the Meredith Woods Neighborhood Watch group. The group’s first meeting will be at 7 p.m. Wednesday, April 13, at Yates Elementary School. Officer John Parker will outline the group’s purpose and roles. If you volunteered to serve as a block captain, please attend this organizational meeting. If you’re interested in helping but didn’t sign up, please come anyway. If you can’t come to the meeting, please get to know your neighbors – and look out for one another.

Officer Parker, our Neighborhood Watch police liaison, was one of the speakers at February’s MWHA homeowner meeting. He spoke about identity theft and an important step you can take to prevent years of financial red tape and heartache: put a freeze on your credit report. Virginia’s attorney general has Frequently Asked Questions about the procedure on his website, and links to the three major credit reporting agencies:

http://www.oag.state.va.us/FAQs/FAQ_CR_Security_Freeze.html
Most of you know about a series of thefts from autos and car break-ins Nov. 9. (If you don’t know, add your name to our neighborhood e-mail list.) Based on police reports and e-mails (some homeowners didn’t file a report), 16 homes were targeted. According to Parker, the best way to prevent an auto break-in is to remove items of value from a car or keep them out of sight. Some Global Positioning System devices that attach to car windshields with a suction cup leave a telltale mark that thieves look for. Are you making yourself a target?

The Warwick Boulevard fence at the entrance to the subdivision was struck Feb 24 by an automobile that crossed the median, two lanes of oncoming traffic and sidewalk before coming to a stop against the fence. The driver fled the scene, but police have a description of the car and a license-plate number. The board moved quickly to get estimates and repair the damage, but the cost does not exceed the deductible on our insurance policy. (The fence is covered by an MWHA policy.) The board has asked the police to pursue the case against the driver, in an effort to recover the cost of repairs, which amounts to $2-3 for each MWHA home. Cyclists, joggers, and dog walkers should be careful on Warwick Boulevard. Drivers, please come to a complete stop and look both ways before crossing the bike path. 

Our neighbors in Wendwood have alerted us to a couple of potential safety issues:
· A white male has been observed sitting in a dark sedan at the corner of Wendwood Drive and Dominion and taking pictures of young girls. 

· Residents have been bothered by someone ringing their doorbells late at night. They reported a black male wearing dark clothing who leaves as soon as a light comes on or a dog barks. 

If you see anything suspicious, please contact the police. If it is an emergency, call 9-1-1. If not, call the non-emergency number: 247-2500. Try to get a license number or description for any police report.
Homeowners at the annual meeting were receptive to putting a “No Soliciting” sign in the median at the Meredith Woods entrance, like our neighbors in Magnolia Green. The board hopes it will dissuade anyone from going door-to-door and make suspicious activity stand out. We are checking with the city about adding a “No Outlet” sign to the subdivision entrance to cut down on aimless vehicle traffic and drivers looking for a shortcut.  

Thank you to all dog owners who pick up after their pooches. Pet owners are required to pick up waste deposited outside their yard. That includes the city right of way between the Warwick Boulevard fence and sidewalk. Your board dues pay for a contractor to maintain the area at the subdivision entrance. Volunteers from our neighborhood maintain the remaining stretches, pruning, collecting debris and mowing. Dog waste is unpleasant underfoot. It is unsanitary. And, it adheres to and is broadcast by mower blades. Section 6-25.1 of the Newport News Code of Ordinances states: “It shall be unlawful for any person owning, keeping or having custody or control of a dog to fail to remove immediately the dog's excrement from any public or private property other than property owned or occupied by the person owning, keeping or having custody or control of said dog. Any person who shall violate this section shall be guilty of a Class 4 misdemeanor.” Please pick up after your pet! To report a violation (or a persistently barking dog), call Animal Services, 595-7387. Cats and dogs over four months of age are required to be licensed and immunized against rabies. Licenses can be purchased at:
• Treasurer's Office, City Hall Annex, 2400 Washington Ave.

• Treasurer's Office, Denbigh Office Annex, 12912 Jefferson Ave.

• Animal Services, 9287 Warwick Blvd.

 
You must present a current rabies certificate from a veterinarian to apply for a license. You may not register more than four domesticated animals (dogs and/or cats) per residence without receiving permission from the Department of Codes Compliance at 926-8861. For information about animal licenses, call the Treasurer's Office, 926-8643.
During recent months, the board has had to deal with a number of issues – boats exceeding permitted stays, home foreclosures, rental homes that are not maintained and unpaid homeowner dues. We hired a contractor to tidy the neighborhood green space, an area between homes on Abbitt Lane and Meredith Way that extends to Pointers Glen. We hired a contractor to power-wash the fence and treat it with a preservative, work that is under way. The board is made up of volunteers, most of whom have served the neighborhood for years. There is confusion about what the board does and doesn’t do. 
The MWHA board enforces neighborhood standards and maintains common property: the green space, the subdivision entrance, and the fence, our largest single expense. We keep homeowners up to date via this newsletter. We try to facilitate better relations in the community, promote safety through Neighborhood Watch and e-mail alerts and try to help maintain property values. Foreclosures and rentals have pushed us to be more proactive. Sometimes, we represent the neighborhood with the city. (We are trying to get the holly trees in the Warwick Boulevard median trimmed, for instance, to improve visibility for drivers turning into the subdivision.) We are in contact with the homeowner group in Wendwood in an effort to share information, especially information about crime. We talk with homeowners in Magnolia Green, too. We have a modest budget to work with. We’re happy to report that we have welcomed two new members to the board: Stewart Goff (Chelmsford Way) and Melissa Williams (Pointers Glen). Please thank these neighbors for their willingness to serve.
